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Our Ref: HTSA: Parental letters/POS/JOD
  Date: 17th February, 2022







Dear Parent/Carer,

As we come to the end of a particularly challenging half-term I would like to thank you for your support.  Covid cases have significantly impacted on both staff and students which has meant we have continued with face coverings for a number of weeks.  This week we have continued with masks in communal areas and after the break they will be optional in both classrooms and communal areas.  We will continue to monitor cases though and I will keep you informed if we have more surges in case numbers.

Cheshire East Public Health consultants have recommended that all children who attend schools and colleagues should take an LFT before they return to school after the half-term break.  Please also continue testing twice per week on return to school.

Mock examinations begin again for Year 11 students after the break and Miss Szymura will provide more information regarding advanced information for the summer examinations and further details for parents.  We recognise the challenges that Year 11 have faced over the past two years and teachers are now examining the advanced information and planning how best to support students over the next few months.

Year 9 Options Evening also takes place after half-term and students have been preparing for this looking at all of the existing and new subjects available as part of our curriculum development work.  Curriculum and Subject Leaders have presented subject areas and content so that students can begin to make informed decisions.  More information will follow before the Options Evening and I hope to see parents at the event.

Thanks for your support in advance.

As always please contact us at the school on 01270 560514 or enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk if you would like to discuss anything.

Yours sincerely,
[image: ]

Mr D Postlethwaite
Headteacher

School closes on Friday 18th February at 2.35pm.  We return on Monday 28th February – Week1 of the school timetable.
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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